
Sent: 15/04/2025 1:17:24 PM
Subject: Objection to MOD 2025/0071

Dear Madam/Sir

Unfortunately we were just outside the notification map and only just became aware of this, so
missed the official submission window. Please accept this late submission.

I strongly object to the above development modification which includes the removal of 70
trees. The location of the development is within a key part one of the most important and last
remaining wildlife corridors between Angophora and Stapleton Reserves and current known
habitat of Powerful Owls among many other threatened fauna species. As a Toongari Reserve
Bushcare volunteer the loss of these significant mature trees would be heartbreaking,
demoralising, and completely inconsistent with NB Councils role in helping save what little is
left of our natural environment.

sincerely

Joel Schuberg


